IMPORTANT MEMORANDUM TO EDITORS:

Last year the Washington State Historical Society inaugurated a competition among Washington newspapers for the preservation of state and local history. Two plaques were awarded, one in the daily field and the other for the weekly papers, identical plaques but for the separate fields.

We are now at the end of the second year and papers planning entries should get their material together.

The judges will want scrap books of historical material published during the year. It isn't the scrap book itself that will count, just the contents.

Material might include special historical editions, editorials, news stories, interviews, doings of local historical societies,— anything and everything having to do with the preservation of Washington history.

Competition is open to all newspapers of washington, the smallest has as good a chance as the largest to win this recognition.

Scrap books should be filed with the Washington State Historical Society before February 15th in order to give the judges ample time for review.

CHAPIN D. FOSTER, Director,

WASHINGTON STATE HISTORICAL SCCIETY,

315 NO. STADIUM WAY, TACOMA, 3, WN.

12/27/51 CDF:MFM